2024 WNZ Presidents report

We have achieved a fair bit this year and got WNZ back into a more organised state. Providing our financial reports to the Societies Register will be easy and not delayed. Our bank accounts have been shifted over to Westpac and we now have more control over how we manage the funds between the current account and the fix term deposits. This will mean we always have enough in the transaction account to pay for the insurance premium each year. 

All clubs are communicating well and helping to formalise who their committees are and what members need sail numbers. So going forward we should be able to keep the sail number database far more accurate and up to date. 

Insurance cover for affiliated clubs is now sorted. Five clubs now covered under this policy (Auckland, Tauranga, Taranaki, Christchurch & Pacific Fleet Windsurfing). Dunedin were considering it. We will investigate if there are other providers that could offer the same service to see if there is a cost saving to be made. 
Finances now sorted. Enough funds coming in each year to cover the insurance costs, and hopefully cover any website annual fees if we do host the website on a more mainstream system.
Sail numbers – nearly there, just need to decide what to do with Life and Honorary members plus some lower numbers that might be needed to integrate with WindfoilNZ. The aim is to have one database for WNZ and WindfoilNZ so that when we have Fin & Foil events, there are no clashes with numbers. WindfoilNZ have requested that lower numbers (1-30) be reserved for actively racing people. 
Website – working again but we should update to new system so not tied to only Bruce being able to maintain. 
Things Happening
Windsurfing 50th Birthday event in Auckland - 16th March 2024
Fin & Foil Series 2024 – Tauranga, Maraetai and Clarkes Beach – Starting in Feb24 when wind allows. This is likely to run through the winter.
Taranaki Wave Classic – October 24? Last years event was fun and well worth going to.
